
MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 16, 2018 BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING 
 
MEMBER’S PRESENT:  Board Members Bruno Federico, Joe Lovejoy and Town 
Administrator Paul Deschaine. 
 
Dave Scamman arrived at 7:11 pm and was present to donate funds left over from his Eagle 
Scout Service Project in the amount of $886.35 to the Stratham Recreation Department.  
Priorities for the money were Eagle Scout Project repairs from damage from tree removal.  Gary 
Dolan asked if this was an improvement of the Emanual Service Project.  Mr. Scamman replied 
that it was.  Mr. Federico moved to accept the donation.  Mr. Lovejoy seconded the motion. 
The meeting was closed at 7:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Paul R. Deschaine 
Town Administrator 
 


